Alouette PAC Meeting

Thursday, October 19th, 2017
Meeting began 6:32pm

Introductions
Melanie Roth

Jasmin Schuss

Tiziana Sultano

Lorraine Sander
Kelly Oliver

Christine Dickie

Julie Clarke

Roberta Cassol

Andria Lunsted

Karen Robins

Alison Stewart

Lisa Mitchell 


Teresa Frizzel
Adoption of Agenda

1st  Karen Robins 
  2nd  Andria Lunsted
Adoption of Minutes from May 25th, 2017
Minutes are Approved
Reports

Principal Mrs. Roth
· Our school raised $1775 for the Terry Fox Foundation, Mrs. Roth and Mrs. Clarke both got slimed at the assembly.

· Classes participated in Conflict Resolutions sessions with Nikki, from West Coast Families. We are trying to help kids find their voices. 

· WITS—Kids to try to resolve conflict by themselves. Also, discussed playground and conflicts.

· New curriculum is in place and teachers are practicing the new learning on Pro-Day.

· On the November 10th Pro-Day, Alouette teachers will be will be joining teachers from Laityview and working with a Math Specialist.

Treasurer

Gaming account:  $14,042.47
Operating Account:  $18,001.86
· We still have $6,556 committed spending from last year.  We are just waiting for invoices to be submitted.
· Gaming account has $2,971 plus money for emergency pod already committed from last year. We are just waiting for invoices to be submitted.

· DPAC recommends 10% of gaming account money be used for the emergency pods. 
· $5000 still needs to go towards our technology goal. $2000 for new Ukuleles will come from our gaming account. 

Fundraising 
· We have planned out most of our fundraisers for the 2017/2018 school year. 

· We want to make sure Alouette families know they do not need to participate in all the fundraisers, and we have chosen a variety of fundraisers in the hopes 1 or 2 will appeal to parents. 

· We currently have the Apple Fundraiser with Meridian Meats and Art Cards in progress. 

· For November, we will be rolling out the Poinsettia Fundraiser and our Paintnite/Burger and Beverage evening on Nov, 29th 

· December, we will be selling 50/50 tickets at our morning and afternoon Christmas Concert.  Funds will be going towards improvements to the primary playground.  The PAC will also be running the 12 Days of Giving, starting Dec 1st.
· We will be selling Domino’s cards in the New Year.

Hot Lunch
· We have 278 students signed up on Hot Lunch program

· We did our first hot lunch with Dominos, and we sold pizza by the slice.  All leftover pizza was then sold to families at a cost of $10 per pizza
· Going forward all hot lunches will be done on our Hot Lunch program. 
· Boston Pizza on October 27th and Snack Day on November 6th.

· In November we will be doing Subway. 

DPAC

· First meeting was last month, our DPAC rep attended and received our cheque for the last year’s Rotary Fundraiser. 
Old Business
· Emergency Pod- Half way done.  We have postponed the donation request form. 
· Andria Lunstead donated items from her Dental Clinic.

· Looking at food items, for 3 days for students and teachers unable to leave the school in case of an Earthquake.

· We need pop up tents/and privacy screens.  They cost about $70

· A generator is also recommended.

· We have already spent $500 on items.

· Hoping to have things ready to go for December.

New Business
· 2017/2018 PAC Budget was put forward.
Andria put forward the motion to accept the budget 

All in Favour

Unanimous

Any Opposed
None

Budget approved.
· We have increased the Teacher Enrichment from $100 to $125 motion was unanimously in favor and approved.
· Fundraising Goal: Our technology is currently up to date and will last students for the next few years.  We would like the 2017/2018 fundraising goal to be a Playground for Kids with all Abilities. We would like to remove the woodchips and wooden border and replace the flooring with the black rubber found at newer playgrounds. 
· We would also like a more universal design.  Maple Ridge currently does not have any handi-capable playgrounds.   Some of our students need to travel to Port Coquitlam in order to have their child be able to use playground equipment. 

· Our O/T Alex Thomson would be willing to host a parents evening for any questions or feedback they may have. 

· Spirit Wear: Our school would be interested in doing a Spirit Wear fundraiser.  Old school stock would need to go first at a discounted rate.  No logo would be needed just a simple Alouette Elementary.  Jasmin will source out a vendor, graphic, and pricing in January.
· Student Bibs: We have a parent who would be willing to sew bibs that our primary students can wear on fieldtrips to make our Alouette students more visible when out in public.  Lorraine will ask her parent contact if she can create a sample product so PAC can vote on what we need.
· Mad Science: -idea was put forward if any teachers were interested in participating, Mrs. Roth had asked the teachers at a staff meeting and the feedback was there was too much going on right now.  We also have some afterschool programs coming to Alouette in Nov-Dec

· Family Event: The PAC would like to put on a free family friendly event at Christmas.  Date chosen was December 15th. Jasmin and Tiz will meet with Mrs. Roth next week to go over details.
· Christmas Concert: Dec 21st with two shows 9am and 1pm. K-5 Students will put on the concert.  Our 6-7 classes will be our stagehands. PAC will out on two 50/50 sales before each concert.

· !2 Days of Giving:  If we start the 12 Days of Giving on December 1st, the last day of giving will be December 18th. We will do our delivery right afterschool. Jasmin and Tiz will sit down with Mrs. Roth to work out what each day of giving will be.

· West Coast Families Spring Session to be tabled for next PAC meeting. 

· Voting of $1000 for Purchase of Pop up/Privacy Tents for the Emergency Pods. 
Andria put forward the motion to accept the proposed purchase

All in Favour

Unanimous

Any Opposed
None

Purchase approved.
Next Meeting: TBD  
Adjourned: 7:27pm
